
2019december newsletter

Membership 
Dues

should be paid before the 
end of the year or you

chance receiving a lump of 
coal in your stocking!

Mixed League Christmas Social
Wednesday December 18: Pot Luck Social  
All mixed league members welcome. 7 pm start

New 

Curling 

Equipment Bring in a New Memberfor 2020
Play 
in a 
Club 

Spiel!

Curling 
Equipment
You can order 
any curling 
equipment you 
need (or wish 
to give) through 
the club.

An order will be 
sent to GOLDLINE 
in the new year, so 
be sure to check out 
the wholesale price 
list and complete the 
order form — both 
are available in the 
lower lounge... or 
contact Cyndy for 
more information. 

Many members are 
now using protective 
headgear — leading 
the way to safer 
curling.

You can also
purchase 
your safety
headgear
through 
our bulk
buy in 
January!

If you have an article, 
notice, or photograph for 

the next club newsletter, email
the information by January 17 to:

Bernard@penneyandcompany.com

Upcoming Club Bonspiels
Senior Mixed Invitational - Wednesday, January 22

Glow Spiel - January 31 & February 1   

Women’s Valentine Spiel - Saturday, February 8

Senior Valentines - Monday, February 10

Senior Men’s In-House - Wednesday, February 26

Mystery Spiel - Friday & Saturday, February 28 & 29

Club Closing Spiel - Saturday, March 28

Senior Closing Spiel - Monday, March 30

CashSpiel

November 22 & 23  - 8 teams competed
A Event 	 Winner: Team Jeff Brown 
	 Runner-up: Team Cheryl Vainio
B Event	 Winner: Team Jeremy Winters		
	 Runner-up: Team Randy Brousseau
C Event	 Tie between Team Terry Lang and
	 Team Charlie Sobey

Senior Women’s Invitational

Wednesday, November 27  
1st Place:	Team Sturgeon Falls
	 Ginette Rochon, Carole Fournier
	 Carmen Fraser, Gisele McMurray
2nd Place:	Team South River
	 Birgit Finnigan, Dawn Arnold 
	 Wendy Buryta, Susan Kitchen
Three-ender winners: Team South River
	 Barb Hundley, Mary Norman
	 Janet Helmond, Mary Lou Hill

Senior Christmas Spiel
Monday, December 16 
Winners: 	Linda Cunningham, Ann Oshell, 
	 Lee Lemon, Joann Long
Three-ender winners:
	 Charlie Osborne, Teresa Emmerson
	 Gilbert Smith, Pauline Green

A big THANK YOU to Vickie Wright for her work 
in organizing and promoting the Senior Spiels.

3 Successful Spiels in 2019

Improvements at the Club
Always striving to keep the club in good physical 
repair and functionality, the new carpeting of the 
lower lounge is completed and members are 
reminded to clean and remove outside footwear at 
the entrance. This practice will see our investment 
of the new carpet tiles last longer and keep our 
rink cleaner.  In the kitchen, a new hot water tank 
and faucet has been installed to better-manage 
preparation and clean-up of food and meals.  Also, 
the ice committee had a water filtration system 
installed at the start of the season which is doing 
its job of creating better ice for our members. 
Finally, with the new carpet installation came a 
discovery of repairs required to the south wall in 
the locker room off the lower lounge — in progress.

Christmas Doubles Drop-in
Members wishing to participate in a doubles drop-in 
on Saturday December 28, 10 am - 4 pm, contact 
Bernard@penneyandcompany.com • 705 494 7142

Wishing all a very Merry Christmas!


